College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

December 17, 2014 – Minard 204J
Present: Monique Anderson, Rick Axelson, David Bertolini, Betsy Birmingham, Jeffrey Bumgarner, Jeffrey Clark, Mark Harvey, Daniel Klenow, John Miller, Carol Pearson, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Announcements/Kudos:

· Thirteen faculty in the college have submitted PTE portfolios this year.

· The Theatre production The Women of Lockerbie was well done; a very powerful production.

· The Messiah performance was also well done, and it had a large audience.
· Kent Kapplinger had an Associated Press article in the Washington Times.

· The State Matching Challenge Grant will provide a state match of $1 for every $2 in private donations.

· Commencement for AHSS graduates is set for Friday, December 19, at 3:00 in Festival Concert Hall.

Jolynne Tschetter, Executive Director of Corporate and Foundation Research Relations, introduced herself and provided information on services that she and her office can provide.
Search updates

· History, Philosophy, and Religious Studies has three searches underway.  An offer has been made to the top choice for the Medieval History position.

· Anthropology has extended their deadline for applications to January 2, 2015.

· Architecture and Landscape Architecture has interviewed three finalists.

· English will be doing Skype interviews in January for the Writing Program Administrator position.

· Emergency Management has begun a search to replace George Youngs, who retired at the end of Fall Semester.

· Vice Provost position – three interviews scheduled for this week

Departments were asked to forward a summary of their student recruitment and alumni tracking efforts to Kent by January 31.  

DCE changeover – approximately $1.7 to $1.8 million will be transferred to appropriated funding in AHSS in lieu of DCE funds to departments.  This figure is based on FY14 transactions.  Departments will have until the end of FY16 to spend down balances in their current DCE fund (30903).  

There is still some confusion on allowable teaching loads for part-time academic staff without triggering benefits.  NDSU’s current rule states that a PTA can teach up to 6 credits one semester but less than 6 credits the next (with 6 credits considered 50%).  Summer classes and DCE classes have been exempt from this policy.  The Affordable Care Act, however, defines a 3-credit course as only 8.01 hours.  NDSU is in the process of changing policy to align with that definition, which would change existing policy to allow up to 7.5 credits one semester and less than 7.5 credits the following semester (including DCE and summer courses).
Meeting adjourned at 4:55 pm.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas 
